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(1) If the seizing agency determines
that those factors have been estab-
lished, it shall terminate the adminis-
trative proceedings and return the
property to the owner (or in the case of
a commercial fishing industry vessel
for which a summons has been issued
shall dismiss the summons), except
where it is evidence of a violation of
law; or

(2) If the seizing agency determines
that those factors have not been estab-
lished, the agency shall proceed with
the administrative forfeiture.

§ 1316.94 Posting of substitute res in
an administrative forfeiture action.

(a) Where property is seized for ad-
ministrative forfeiture involving con-
trolled substances in personal use
quantities, the owner may obtain re-
lease of the property by posting a sub-
stitute res with the seizing agency. The
property will be released to the owner
upon the payment of an amount equal
to the appraised value of the property
if it is not evidence of a violation of
law or has design or other characteris-
tics that particularly suit it for use in
illegal activities. This payment must
be in the form of a traveler’s check, a
money order, a cashier’s check or an ir-
revocable letter of credit made payable
to the seizing agency. A bond in the
form of a cashier’s check will be con-
sidered as paid once the check has been
accepted for payment by the financial
institution which issued the check.

(b) If a substitute res is posted and
the property is administratively for-
feited, the seizing agency will forfeit
the substitute res in lieu of the prop-
erty.

§ 1316.95 Petition for expedited release
of a conveyance in a judicial for-
feiture action.

(a) Where a conveyance has been
seized and is being forfeited in a judi-
cial proceeding for a drug-related of-
fense, the owner may petition the
United States Attorney for an expe-
dited release of the conveyance.

(b) The owner filing the petition for
expedited release shall establish the
following:

(1) The owner has a valid, good faith
interest in the seized conveyance as
owner or otherwise;

(2) The owner has statutory rights or
defenses that would show to a substan-
tial probability that the owner would
prevail on the issue of forfeiture;

(3) The owner reasonably attempted
to ascertain the use of the conveyance
in a normal and customary manner;
and

(4) The owner did not know or con-
sent to the illegal use of the convey-
ance; or in the event that the owner
knew or should have known of the ille-
gal use, the owner did what reasonably
could be expected to prevent the viola-
tion.

(c) A petition for expedited release
must be filed in a timely manner in
order to be considered by the United
States Attorney. To be considered as
filed in a timely manner, the petition
must be received by the appropriate
United States Attorney within 20 days
from the date of the first publication of
the notice of the action and arrest of
the property, or within 30 days after
filing of the claim, whichever occurs
later. The petition must be executed
and sworn to by the owner, and both
the envelope and the request must be
clearly marked ‘‘PETITION FOR EX-
PEDITED RELEASE.’’ Such petition
shall be filed in triplicate and ad-
dressed to and filed with the United
States Attorney prosecuting the con-
veyance for forfeiture with a copy to
the seizing agency.

(d) The petition shall include the fol-
lowing:

(1) A complete description of the con-
veyance, including the identification
number, and the date and place of sei-
zure;

(2) The petitioner’s interest in the
conveyance, which shall be supported
by bills of sale, contracts, mortgages,
or other satisfactory documentary evi-
dence; and,

(3) The facts and circumstances, to be
established by satisfactory proof, relied
upon by the petitioner to justify expe-
dited release of the seized conveyance.

§ 1316.96 Ruling on a petition for expe-
dited release of a conveyance in a
judicial forfeiture action.

(a) Upon receipt of a petition for ex-
pedited release filed pursuant to
§ 1316.95, the United States Attorney
shall rule on the petition within 20

VerDate 11<MAY>2000 08:46 May 09, 2001 Jkt 194070 PO 00000 Frm 00161 Fmt 8010 Sfmt 8010 Y:\SGML\194070T.XXX pfrm13 PsN: 194070T


